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VACC Burnaby General Meeting Minutes




                 May 13, 2010   6:30-8:45pm

McGill Library, North Burnaby

Present:

Rosalinde Schulze, Claude Tani (secretary), Luis Goddyn (chair), Peter Stary, Moreno Zanotto, Dave Fairey, Glen Eriksen, Mike Peel, David Macdonald, Dennis, Jeremy

      1)   Minutes adopted for Sept. 24, 2009 meeting.

2) Committee Issues (new chair, meeting format/location):

· Moreno is the new chair, subject to confirmation

· Regular meetings will be held every 2nd Thursday of the month at McGill Library.  Dave Fairey to look for a south Burnaby meeting location.  Peter Stary to check Tommy Douglas Library for rooms.  We are looking for a more central location or we may alternate with a north and south location.

· Next meeting is June 10, 6:45-8:45pm at McGill Library

3) Events and Announcements (CVG Ride, MEC Bike Fest, etc…)

· CVG (Central Valley Greenway) VACC Ride Jun 12 needs volunteers (registration tables, etc..), check out VACC website, contact Talia.  Ride starts at 10am in New Westminster.  Winston Overpass Burnaby ceremony at 1pm.  Moreno to put announcement on list serve.

· CVG signs at Gilmore, Winston Overpass, and Caribou/Government need to be fixed.  Moreno to email Ian Wasson (City of Burnaby -Urban Trails).

· Light weight gravel on the CVG by Still Creek needs to be compacted.  A heavier gravel is preferred.

· Bike to Work Week – May 31 to June 6, volunteers needed, see VACC website

· Velopalooza – Jun 4 to Jun 13, bike festival, see www.Velopalooza.ca

· It was suggested that anytime the committee sends emails to the city, we should also post it on the list serve.

4) City Involvement (Bicycle Advisor Committee):

· Burnaby’s Bicycle Advisory Committee meets every 2 months, minutes are available on the city’s website under transportation.  It was suggested that the Committee is ineffective.  Dave Fairey to contact Burnaby Councilors Nick Volkow or Pietro Calendino to suggest the committee change to a stand alone one rather than a subcommittee of transportation.  Mike Peel will suggest this as well at the next BAC meeting.

· We discussed that Burnaby does spend money on cycling routes, but that the routes are poor quality and not maintained.  Often the routes are just painted on the road with a few signs.  Many areas are confusing.

· Stuart Ramsey will be invited to next meeting.

5) Expanding Regional Membership:

· Our regular meetings should attract more members.

· We should perform assessment rides on the bike routes and should invite the community to participate.  We need volunteers to do these rides.  Glen will do one in July.

· VACC had a booth at Earth Day festival at Burnaby Lake.  Rosalinde volunteered.  She told people about our next meeting.

· We should approach Jubilee and Different Bikes Shop to be a partner with VACC.

· Peter suggested VACC change there name to include a larger area, such as Surrey, Langley, etc…  This may bring in more members.  One suggested name was Metro Vancouver Cycling Coalition.

· Suggested that we should organize regular rides like the New Westminster Committee.

· VACC offers commuter cycling courses, which include a VACC membership.

6) Future Routes:

· Willingdon Ave from Hwy 1 to Hasting is going to be widened.  The city is planning an urban trail along the east side for cyclists.  This may not be adequate for commuter cyclists.

· East/west route planned on Williams Street.

· City planning to cut off Douglas at Lougheed.  Douglas will end in a cul de sac on the south side of Lougheed.

7) Existing Routes:

-    Report pot holes to the City of Burnaby, ask for dispatch.

· The city will be redoing many bridges over the Hwy 1 as part of the Gate way project.  The ministry will consult with Burnaby.  We must make sure that when the overpasses are redone, cycling has adequate facilities.

· CVG crosswalk at Boundary appears to be dangerous.  Cars rarely stop and if they do, they may cause an accident because cars behind or in the other lane to not expect it.  There are many gaps in car traffic for pedestrians/cyclists to cross. 

8) Other issues/business:

· Mike to find out about Burnaby’s by-law on bike parking .

**Next meeting  June 10, 2010,  6:45 to 8:45pm at McGill Library**

**** End of Minutes****

